Fw: MMU transfer

Troy Chernoff <ChernoffT@reno.gov>
Tue 3/26/2024 2:53 PM

To:Tim Hendricks <HendricksT@reno.gov>;Joe Perreira <PerreiraJ@reno.gov>

Troy Chernoff

Maintenance & Operations Supervisor
Traffic Signals Division

775-334-2240 (0) or 775-560-9213 (c)
Chernoff T@Reno.Gov

1640 E. Commercial Row, Reno, NV 89512

Reno.Gov | Connect with us: 0

From: Galin Lazaneo <LazaneoG@reno.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2024 2:41 PM

To: Troy Chernoff <ChernoffT@reno.gov>
Subject: Fwd: MMU transfer

Get Outlook for iOS

From: John Labate <JLabate@carson.org>
Sent: Tuesday, March 26, 2024 10:41:28 AM
To: Galin Lazaneo <LazaneoG@reno.gov>
Cc: James Jacklett <JJacklett@carson.org>
Subject: MMU transfer

Per the request,

Carson City is looking to transfer 88 Edi MMU LEIP units to help the City of Reno . Seeking no monies to be
exchanged. These Malfunction Monitoring Units have a value of $1100 per monitor. No delivery and no warranty
will be provided.

Please respond with a transfer letter.

John Labate | Traffic Systems Foreman
MM Public Works Department | Carson City
e ¢ 3505 Butti Way, Carson City, NV 89701
PUBLIC WORKS Cell: 702-824-6528

Office: 775-887-2355 | Email: jlabate@carson.org
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